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As you already know, we have a defibrillator installed outside the Memorial Hall which is accessible 24/7.  
We also have a team of local volunteers (VETS) who will help you to use the defibrillator if you need 
assistance.  Now the two are linked up because we have a dedicated VETS telephone number, shown 
above.  Ring this number from any mobile or landline and it will automatically ring round the dozen or so 
volunteers and the first one to pick up will come and help you.  You should be aware that the VETS are 
providing a voluntary service.  It is possible, though very unikely, that none of them would be available.  
They are not like, for instance, the ambulance service which is bound to respond to your call.  VETS can 
help in providing interim care and resuscitation if necessary until the emergency services arrive.  It’s 
essential to ring 999 first. 
 
Attached to this issue of the Village News is an envelope containing a fridge magnet and two key fobs so 
that you can always have the VETS number immediately to hand.  Please put them on your fridge door or 
your key ring NOW and make sure everybody in your household knows about the defibrillator and the 
VETS number.   
 
If you have any queries please contact Councillor Josephine Collis on or email her at 
josephinecollis@gmail.com for more information.  Remember that if you are with somebody who is 
unconscious or appears not to be breathing, the speed of your response can make a critical difference to 
their chances of survival. 
 

1. Dial 999 from the emergency telephone on the defibrillator or any other telephone 
2. Ring the VETS Emergency number from your mobile or any other telephone (the telephone on the 

defibrillator is only for 999 calls) or 
3.  Start using the defibrillator pack yourself following the step by step audio instructions, which are 

part of the package, until the emergency services arrive. 
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MIDDLETON TYAS VILLAGE SHOP NEWS 
Tel: 377198  Open Monday to Friday 8.00 – 2.00, Fridays also 5.00 – 7.00, Saturday 8.30 – 1.00 

 

 

 
MIDDLETON TYAS POST OFFICE 
Telephone: 339111 
 
Opening hours:  8.30 – 1.30, Mondays, 
Tuesdays, Thursdays and Fridays 
 

 

 
The Village Shop would like to extend 
a warm welcome to James and 
Hannah, new landlords of The 
Shoulder of Mutton.  We wish them 
every success in their new venture. 
 

 
Summer time - and the living is easy, 
we hope.  We have a chiller cabinet full 
of cool white wine, cider, beer and soft 
drinks.  Just come and take your pick! 
 

FENTIMAN’S 
• Ginger Beer £1.40 for 275mls, 

£3.29 for 750mls 

• Victorian Lemonade £1.45 for 
275mls 

• Mandarin and Seville Orange 
Juice £1.45 for 275mls 

 
If you’re looking for the really healthy 

option, try CAWSTON PRESS. 
No concentrates, no added sugar, just the 
pressed juice of fresh fruit and 
vegetables. 

• Brilliant Beetroot made with just 
pressed beetroot and apples 

• Radiant Roots made with carrots, 
beetroot, apples and a hint of fresh 
ginger. 

 
If you like croissants you’re going to love 
these – and not just for breakfast. 

Pains au Chocolat 
6 for £1.70  from Les Brioches 

Quick and easy but delicious 
Is that what you’re looking for? 
 
The you have to try ATKINS AND 
POTTS new sauces and gravies. 
 

• Beef, Red Wine and Thyme Gravy 

• Tomato and Basil Pasta Sauce 

• Mascarpone and Roast Garlic Pasta 
Sauce 

 
£3.05 a sachet to serve 4 people 

 
But you know what?  When the weather’s hot 

and you really can’t be bothered, it’s worth 
every penny! 

 

Fans of Mark Denton’s lovely cards of 

Yorkshire landscapes have been waiting for 
ages for a card featuring Middleton Tyas.   
 
Wait no longer!  We have a beautiful image of 
St Michael’s Church on a sunny spring day.  
Just perfect for birthdays, thank you’s, or any 
occasion when you want something that’s 
personal and that little bit special. 
 

£2 each or 4 for £6 
 

Let’s hear it for Dorothy’s quizzes! 
Or better still, why don’t you come along on the 
last Wednesday of the month to The Shoulder of 
Mutton and join the fun and support some good 
causes (the Village Shop and the Village News 
not least!).   
 
Charities which will benefit from the quizzes in the 
next two months are: 

• We Can Dance – July 

• North Yorkshire Cancer – August 
 
You may have missed June’s quiz by the time you 
read this but it is not too late to make a donation to 
June’s good cause, the Grenfell Fire Appeal.  See 
page 3 for more information about this. 

.-------- 
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News from the parish council 
No news this month as the June meeting was 
cancelled because of the general election.  The 
next meeting will be on 13 July at 7.00. 
 

Moulton matters 
Best Kept Village Competition 
The competition will be judged during the first two 
weeks of July.  Good luck in keeping the village 
neat and tidy for the judging.  The MVA has 
funded the attractive tubs around the village and 
a number of residents have “adopted” barrels and 
will be keeping an eye on them.  Thanks to all 
who volunteered to spruce up benches, notice 
boards, the paper box and the bus shelter 
together with those who keep our verges looking 
good throughout the year.   
 
Books in the Bus Shelter 
The sale of books and CDs in the bus shelter 
during May and June raised £51.73.  Thanks to 
all who have supported the village.        
 
Good quality fiction books are always welcome.  
Please leave them in the bus shelter.  All 
proceeds will go towards Moulton Village 
Association funds. 
 
Community Speed Watch 
Unfortunately, we have had insufficient volunteers 
to enable this initiative to go ahead.  If anyone 
wishes to get involved, please contact John 
Gentry. 
 
Church Cleaning: 
Thanks to all who have volunteered to clean St 
Andrew’s. 
 
July: Mr and Mrs Whitehead 
August: Mrs  Osbaldeston 
September: Mrs Atkinson and Mrs Vaux 

 

Grenfell Fire Appeal 
The Grenfell Fire Appeal is the charity due to 
benefit from the quiz at The Shoulder of Mutton 
on Wednesday 28 June.  If you have missed the 
quiz but would like to contribute to this charity 
which has touched the hearts and minds of so 
many, Dorothy Logan is holding open donations 
until Friday 7 July.  There will be a tin in the Post 
Office if you would like to contribute. 
Ed. 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
SATURDAY 1 JULY 

 

SUMMER FAIR 
 

MIDDLETON TYAS PRIMARY SCHOOL 
 

11.00 – 2.00 
 

Inflatables, Games, Stalls, Tombola, Raffle, 
Cakes, Refreshments, Face Painting, Henna 

Art, Unicycles and much, much more 
 
ALL RESIDENTS WELCOME. PLEASE BRING 

FRIENDS AND RELATIVES. 
 
 

SCHEDULE OF EVENTS 
 

11,30 COUNTRY DANCING 
12.00 TUG OF WAR 
12.30 WELLING WANGING 
13.00 MAYPOLE DANCING 
13.00 COMPETITION AND RAFFLE 
WINNERS ANNOUNCED 
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Over the past year, we have given the Village Shop and Post Office a complete 

makeover, and feedback from our customers says you are well pleased. But, we 

need your support to sustain this valuable facility, which offers a great service 

and is a vital asset to the village. 

We need you to help as follows: 

7. To use the shop – it’s been said before, if everyone in the village spent just 

£5 a week, the shop would be forever financially secure. 

8. To tell us what you want us to stock – if you commit to buy an item 

regularly, we will stock it. What’s more, in many instances we can match 

or even beat high street prices if we have the right volume of sales. 

9. To become a volunteer – if you can commit to just 2 or 3 hours a week, it 

would be a huge help. 

10. To join the Management Committee – we welcome anyone who has 

enthusiasm and good ideas – no experience needed. 

Can you? will you? commit to sharing in supporting our community shop? If so 

contact Steve Hill on 01325377700 or speak to Helen on 01325377434 or to Liz 

or Helen in the shop. 
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The Memorial Hall still needs a 
secretary 
If you have a couple of hours a week to spare 
and would like to make a small but important 
contribution to village life as well as get to 
know people and have some fun, joining The 
Memorial Hall Committee as Secretary could 
be just what you are looking for.   
 
Ring Ken Etherington 377605, Jenny Ruston 
377800 or contact Dorothy Logan at the Post 
Office to have a chat about what’s involved.  
 

Art and Crafts Group 

As well as our 'Knit for Peace' endeavours, some 
of us are sewing backpacks ( a Soroptimist 
initiative) to send to Mary's Meals, a Scottish 
charity, set up in 2002, that is helping the world’s 
poorest communities, where hunger and poverty 
prevent children from gaining an education. 
 
Zipped pencil cases are currently being sewn. 
Items to fill them would be welcome - such as 
pencils, crayons, biros, erasers, rulers, 
sharpeners, notepads.  They don’t necessarily 
have to be brand new so long as they are in good 
condition. 
 
Toothbrushes, towels and soap( small bars of the 
type provided in hotels would be ideal) are 
suggested too. 
Thank you.  
Susan Mahaffy Tel: 377600 
 

Police report 
There has been an increase in garage / shed breaks 
across the area so please be vigilant and report 
anything suspicious. There were three people arrested 
in May whom we suspect are responsible for some of 
these crimes. 
 

Borderwatch 
May I draw your attention to Borderwatch. For 
those of you who don’t know what it is we have 
volunteers who give up their free time and come 
out in their own vehicles on a night for a few 
hours to observe and record any suspicious 
vehicles or people around the Richmond rural 
area. This includes all of the villages mentioned 
on this report. This month the Borderwatch 
volunteers have given up 24hrs of their time to 
help keep our communities safe by reporting 
suspicious vehicles and activity to myself whilst 

out in the Richmond rural area. If anyone wishes 
to be involved in Borderwatch please contact me 
 
Property marking 
The PCSO’s and I have access to a property 
marking machine called a DOT PEEN machine. 
It’s a really great piece of kit that will mark most 
surfaces and is good for leather saddles, power 
tools, gardening tools, farm tools, cycles and also 
some computers and mobile phones. We mark 
the property with a post code or something 
similar. Please email me if you’re interested in 
having any property marked and I can arrange a 
time to do it. The best option is to email me with a 
contact number. 
PC 1908 Mark Wood) on 07966973023 
Mark.Wood@northyorkshire police.pnn.police.uk 
 

 

ADR 
PAINTING 

 
MIDDLETON TYAS 

 
 

FOR ALL YOUR 
INTERIOR AND 

EXTERIOR 
DECORATING 

 

CALL ANDY 
REED FOR A 

COMPETITIVE 
ESTIMATE 

 

Tel: 01748 811982 

mailto:Mark.Wood@northyorkshire
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Mobile: 07971 070808 
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Black Bull ad 
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PILATES 
All abilities welcome 

 
Work with an OCR qualified instructor on your 

 
Alignment 

  Concentration 
  Stamina 
  Strength 
  Flexibility 
  Breathing 

Coordination 
Relaxation 
 

Wednesday 7.00 – 8.00 
 

For more details Contact Jane 
07919623680 

Jane.henderson@hotmail.com 
Facebook: Jane’s Pilates 

 
 
 
 

 

Bark in the Park has grown and grown and now it 

includes a Village Fete.  It’s been a quite a few 
years since the village has held a fete and we are 
looking forward to its revival.  We hope to see you 
all there for a fun day out and to join us for the 
various activities we have planned.  Rishi Sunak 
will be coming to hand out the prizes to our 
overall winners and the raffle. We may even be 
able to talk him into judging one of the dog show 
classes.  There is a cocktail bar coming for cool 
refreshments if the hot weather continues, along 
with the usual tea and coffee and, of course, our 
BBQ. 

There are lots of kids’ games planned and a 
bouncy castle, along with other small business 
stall holders.  Please come and support the 
village and help raise funds for new equipment for 
the village play park. 

If you would like to get involved on the day let me 
know: the more volunteers the better and if you 
enjoy baking we would be glad for any donations 
towards the cake stall.  We would also be very 
glad of tombola and raffle prizes. 

Follow us on facebook – Bark in the Park 
Middleton Tyas and please share the event with 
everyone you know. 

Contact: Leanne 01325 377321 or email: 
Lharknett@hotmail.com 
 

Claiming dates 
July 
Saturday 1 July 11.00 – 2.00 Summer Fair MT 
Primary School 
Saturday 8 July 12.00 – 4.00 Bark in the Park and 
Village Fete MT Playing Field 
Thursday 13 July 7.00 parish Council Meeting 
August 
Thursday 10 August 7.00 Parish Council Meeting 
October 
Tuesday 17 October 11.30 – 3.00 ‘Bloom where 
you are planted’ with Lucy Smith NAFAS The 
Coach House Middleton Lodge 
 
May 2018 
Saturday 12 May Moulton Plant Sale 
 
 

mailto:Jane.henderson@hotmail.com
mailto:Lharknett@hotmail.com
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Bark in the Park ad 
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Do you live on School Bank? 
Rod and Carol Denham are stepping down from 
delivering the Village News to houses on School 
Bank after sixteen years.  Very many thanks to 
them for doing it for so long.  That’s something 
like 9,000 copies of the Village News that have 
been posted through letter boxes on School Bank 
and Cow Lane at no cost to the householders. It’s 
quite an achievement. 
 
You can guess what’s coming next!  I urgently 
need someone to deliver the Village News to 
houses on School Bank and Cow Lane.  Copies 
are delivered to your house and there are about 
45 copies in total.   
 
If you would be willing to do this, starting with the 
September issue, which will be out in late August, 
please give me a ring on 377311. 
 
(You don’t have to live on School Bank. I’d be 
delighted to hear from anyone in the village who 
feels they could manage an hour’s stroll around 
the houses once a month.)  
Diana Thomas 
 

Editor’s corner 
Copy for the September issue to me, please, at 2 
The Green or by email to 
diananhthomas@gmail.com or ring me on 
377311 by 20 August. 
 

Church News 
 

St Michael and All Angels Church 
invite you to a 

 
A flower demonstration  

“Bloom Where You Are Planted” 
With 

Lucy Hutton Smith 
 NAFAS Demonstrator 

 
at The Coach House, 

Middleton Lodge, Middleton Tyas. 
 

On Tuesday 17th October 2017  
at 11.30am for coffee, Lunch with a glass of wine at 12.30pm. 

followed by a flower demonstration. 
 

 

 

 

Charlie: musings from the Rectory 

hound. 

I trotted along the boundaries of the rectory 

garden. All in order: check. I inspected the bird 
feeders to see if they were full and needed un-

filling: done. I loped upstairs to sneak under a 

duvet: door closed – foiled again. I sat at the front 

window so I could bark at possible threats to the 

dog biscuit container: nothing to bark at – all 

quiet. I gave Samson the greyhound a poke with 

my snout to encourage a reaction: I got a snort 

followed by a snore. I ambled into the study and 

swiped the biscuit-buyer with my paw: nothing.  

 

Never let it be said that I am a dog who gives up 

easily. The weak link in the chain was always Jen. I 

sidled to the back of her desk chair: 

“WOOF!!!!!!” Her coffee mug flew upwards, the 

contents of which arched through the air and 

covered both me and the latest sermon notes in 

cold, black liquid. The biscuit-buyer was not 

amused. “What, Charlie? What do you want?” I 

decided that asking for a towel to remove the 

coffee would be pushing things a bit. “BORED!!!!” 

I yapped. 

 

The biscuit-buyer appeared unsympathetic to my 

cause as I watched her attempting to rescue her 

latest musings on the Gospel of Matthew. “Go 

and do something constructive, Charlie”, she said. 

“There’s always something to do.” She reeled off 

a list of stuff, none of which really caught my 

attention or inspired me: replacing the soil in the 

hole I’d just dug in the garden; practicing my 
obedience skills for ‘Bark in the Park’; putting 

back the books I’d carefully taken from 

bookshelves and rearranged around the house…. 

 

“OK Charlie, let me finish this and I’ll be with 

you. Give me 10 minutes. In the meantime, find a 

quiet place, close your eyes and see if you are 

given some Divine inspiration to enable you to fill 

your time constructively”. Success! I’d be out of 

that front door and looking for rabbits within the 

hour.  

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:diananhthomas@gmail.com
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Middleton Lodge Ad Summer Events 
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Middleton Lodge ad Menu 
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St Michael and All Angels Church 

Middleton Tyas 

 

Please join us on Sunday, 2nd July at 9.30  

for our annual  

PETS SERVICE 
Bring a chair or a blanket as we will be 

outside if fine. 

Refreshments served afterwards. 

So come along! 
 

Charlie:  Musings from the Rectory Hound 

continues  

 

And so, having succeeded in my mission, I took 

the biscuit-buyer’s advice. I closed my eyes, and 

concentrated: “Go on then God, give me a clue. 

How should I fill my time?” And then inspiration 

took hold. Of course! Something constructive.  

 

I shot out of the lounge, into the kitchen and 

started dragging food items out of cupboards. I 

ran upstirs and raided the wardrobe. I galloped 

around the garden digging up partially buried dog 

toys….. and proceeded to pile up my treasures in 

the hall.  

 

The door opened and the biscuit-buyer appeared, 

wiping a missed coffee-splatter from dog collar. 

“Dare I even ask?”, she said. “It’s a construction. 

I’m being constructive. They’re items for doggies 
and their owners who need a helping hand.” The 

biscuit-buyer looked rather taken aback. 

“Charlie”, she said, “are you telling me that you 

took my advice?!” “Maybe….”, I muttered. “Well 

that’s really good Charlie, but I can’t see any dog 

biscuits, just tins of beans and a packet of rice…” 

 

“Oh come on”, I thought. “There’s a limit……” 
 
 
St Michael’s Majors 
Holiday time!!  I am sorry that there will not be a 
tea this month, we will try and make it up to you 
all in September. 
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CHURCH SERVICES – JULY  

Sunday 2 July Third Sunday after Trinity Middleton Tyas 

PETS' SERVICE. This will be an open air service if fine, so do 
bring along a chair, rug etc. ( there will be some chairs there 
too ). We will go indoors if wet. Refreshments served 
afterwards. 

 Rev. Jenni Lane  

Sidesmen Mrs. Baxter Mrs. Croft 

Readers and readings will be announced on the day!  

Sunday 9 July 4th Sunday after Trinity Middleton Tyas 

9.30 Morning Prayer CW(T)   Mr. H. Swanston 

Sidesmen Mrs. P. Swanston Miss M. Brown 

Reader Mr. A. Hindhaugh  

Readings Genesis 24 , 34-38, 43-49 & 58-
67 P 263 

Matthew 11, 16-19, 25-30, P268 

6.00  Holy Communion BCP Moulton Rev J Lane 

Readings Romans 7, 15-25a P 267 Matthew 11, 16-19, 25-30 P 268 

Sunday 16 July 5th Sunday after Trinity Middleton Tyas 

9.30 Holy Communion CW ( T)  Rev. Jenni Lane 

Sidesmen Mrs. M Hill Mr. S. Hill 

Reader Mrs. S. Vaux  

Readings Romans 8, 1-11 P 272 Matthew 13, 1-9, 18-23 P273 

Sunday 23 July  6th Sunday after Trinity Middleton Tyas 

9.30 Morning Prayer CW  Mr. M. Idale 

Sidesmen Mrs. P. Aitken Mr. R. Aitken 

Reader Mrs. V. Thomas  

Readings Romans 8, 12-25 P278 Matthew 13, 24-30, 36-43 P279 

Sunday 30 July. A  Joint Benefice Service of Holy Communion will be held  at Croft, 10.30.  
NO SERVICE AT MIDDLETON TYAS. 

 
All readings are as detailed in the Revised Common Lectionary unless otherwise shown. 
If anyone needs the services of a priest, please contact Rev. J. Lane on 01325 377918 or e-mail 
jennilane2013@btinternet.com 
 
Cleaning rota 
w/b 3 July  Mrs I Stead and Mrs Wood 
      10 and 17 July Mrs White and Mrs Begley 
      24 and 31 July  Mrs Croft and Mrs Hall 
 
Flower Rota 
Muriel Hill is in charge of flowers this month. 
 

 

mailto:jennilane2013@btinternet.com
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CHURCH SERVICES – AUGUST  

Sunday 6 August  The Transfiguration Middleton Tyas 

9.30 All age Family Service with Holy Communion Rev. J. Lane 

Sidesmen Mrs. Donnison Mrs. Swanston 

Reader TBA  

Readings 2 Peter, 1, 16-19 P 1002 Luke 9, 28-36 P 1003 

 

Sunday 13 August                                   9th Sunday after Trinity Middleton Tyas 

9.30 Morning Prayer BCP   Mr. A. Hindhaugh 

Sidesmen Mrs. S. Baxter Mrs. E. Croft 

Reader Mr. N. Weightman  

Readings Genesis 37, 1-4, 12-28 P 291 Romans 10, 5-15 P 295 

 

6.00 Evening Prayer BCP Moulton Rev. J. Lane 

Readings Genesis 37, 1-4, 12-28 P 291 Romans 10, 5-15 P 295 

 

Sunday 20 August 10th. Sunday after Trinity Middleton Tyas 

9.30 HC CW (T)  Rev. Jenni Lane 

Sidesmen Mrs. S. Mahaffy Miss. M. Brown 

Readers Mrs. E. Croft  

Readings Romans 11, 1-2a, 29-32 P 300 Matthew 15, 21-28 P 300 

 

Sunday 27 August  11th.Sunday after Trinity Middleton Tyas 

9.30 Morning Prayer CW  Mrs. V. Waugh 

Sidesmen Mrs. M. Hill Mr. S. Hill 

Reader Mrs. V. Thomas  

Readings Exodus 1, 8 – 2,10 P 302 Matthew 16, 13-20 P 307 

 
All readings are as detailed in the Revised Common Lectionary unless otherwise shown. 
If anyone needs the services of a priest, please contact Rev. J. Lane on 01325 377918 or e-
mail jennilane2013@btinternet.com 
 
Cleaning Rota: 
w/b August 7 and 14  Mrs McKibbin, Mrs vaux and Mrs Benson 
      August 21 and 28 Mrs Jen Smith and Mrs Weightman 

 
 
 
 

mailto:jennilane2013@btinternet.com

